
MEMORANDUM FOR: 

March 17, 2006 

Michael Bolch 
Federal Coordinating Officer 
Montgomery Joint Field Office 

Office (!f Inspector General 
Atlanta Field Office - Audit Division 

u.s. Department of Homeland 
Security 
3003 Chamblee-Tucker Road 
Atlanta, Georgia 30341 

Homeland 
Security 

FROM: 
£"M~~~ r ~id Kirnb're~ 

Gulf Coast Audit Manager 

SUBJECT: Revie)V of FEMA Contracts Awarded by Contracting Officers 
Montgomery, Alabama, Joint Field Office 
Report Number GC-AL-06-24 

The purpose of this memorandum is to inform you of the results of our review of contracts 
awarded by FEMA contracting officials at the Montgomery, Alabama, Joint Field Office (JFO). 
The objective of our review was to determine whether FEMA contracting officers complied with 
Title 48 of the Federal Code of Regulations, also known as the Federal Acquisition Regulations 
(FAR), when selecting contractors for government services and products. 

As of December 2, 2005, FEMA contracting officers at the JFO awarded 65 contracts totaling 
$23 .7 million. We reviewed 16 of these contracts, totaling $17.9 million (see attached exhibit). 
We reviewed information in the official contract files, interviewed FEMA contracting officials, 
and performed other procedures deemed necessary. 

We determined that FEMA officials at the JFO complied with FAR. Since this report contains 
no recommendations, a response is not necessary. 

The nature and brevity of this assignment precluded the use of our normal audit protocols. 
Therefore, this review was not conducted in accordance with generally accepted government 
auditing standards. Had we followed such standards, other matters may have come to our 
attention. 

We conducted this review in conjunction with the President's Council on Integrity and 
Efficiency (PCIE) as part of its examination of relief efforts provided by the Federal government 
in the aftermath of Hurricanes Katrina and Rita. As such, we have forwarded a copy of the 
report to the PCIE Homeland Security Working Group, which is coordinating Inspectors General 
review of this important subject. 






